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Eastside TNT January 12, 2021 Meeting Minutes: Meeting began at 6:34pm.  

Facilitator David Maynard  
Attendees:  Sharon Sherman, Beverly Griffin, Matt Oja, Paul Harvey, Hon. Joe Driscoll, Tony Davis, 

Samuel Roberts, Paul Harvey, Hon. Michael Greene, Captain Stephen Lynch, Chief of Police Kenton 
Buckner, Assemblymember Pam Hunter, Karen Nezelek, Deputy Chief Richard Trudell, Greg Jones, Amy 
Criss, Karen Cordano, Samuel Gruber, Lara Mosby, Gloria Sage, Susannah Park, Blake Carter, Sachin 
Mitra, Shavel Edwards, Dave Kirby, Harry Lewis, Cydney M. Johnson, Glenda Ranallo, Eric Ferguson, 
Jonathan Hood, Betty Pearson, Marilyn Zaleon, Craig Gostin, Shukri Mohamed, Kristin Andrzewski, Joan 
Royle, Beth, Cjala Surratt, Rasheada Calwell, Shukri Muhamed, Tony Gigliotti, Kyla Clark, Cjala Surratt, 
Commissioner Barnett 

November 10, 2020 meeting minutes: Beverly Griffin motioned to approve the 
minutes as written, Sharon Sherman 2nd, all were in favor.  

Issues for District Representatives/Elected Officials/City Departments:   

Hon. Joe Driscoll stated that the Council recently passed the independent council 
redistricting.  The deer program funding has been cut dramatically by the County, 
however, the City will make up for some of the budget losses. Hon. Michael Greene 
stated that there will be a dog park installed in Ormans Spencer Park, construction will 
begin in the spring.  Assemblymember Pamela Hunter stated that if you have questions, 
comments or concerns regarding the state budget, you can reach out to her office or 
communicate your concerns to Assemblymember Hunters representative Blake Carter, 
who attends the monthly TNT meetings. (carterb@nyassembly.gov)  Vaccine rollouts 
are currently underway; if you have questions related to availability and locations reach 
out to Assemblymember Hunters office. 

Crime and Safety Roundtable Discussion 
Pamela Hunter, NYS Assemblymember (District 128)              
Stephen Lynch,  Captain of the SPD 
Richard Trudell,  Deputy Chief of the SPD 
Greg Jones, Dean of Students at Nottingham 
Tony Davis, Retired Asst. Superintendent SCSD 

Crime and gun violence has increased across the country about 80 - 100%.  A 
powerpoint was shown regarding the Gun Violence Suppression Detail. The schools are 
doing the best they can to address issues that students are facing; system-wide 
strategies need to be developed and employed.  Assemblymember Hunter spoke in 
regards to the budget ramifications that will impact mental health, healthcare, housing 
etc. resources in the near future. Questions were taken from the floor. 

TNT City-wide Board Director Nominations:  Beverly Griffin was nominated at the 
November meeting.  Sharon Sherman nominated Matt Oja, David Maynard 2nd. 

Facilitator Election: A poll was conducted to elect Paul Harvey as an Eastside 
facilitator, he was elected by majority vote. 

Announcements:  
· Special Project Proposals are due by January 31st, 2021.  Please visit the website for more 
information. 

Samuel Gruber motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:34pm, Matt Oja 2nd  


